

#### St. James' C.E.P School

#### **Vision Statement**

Guided by our Christian Values, we endeavour to inspire, cherish and serve our school community. We strive to be exceptional in all we do. We will nurture a love of all God's children. We seek to build respect for all faiths and beliefs.



# Friday 18th September 2020

#### **Mission Statement**

Together we value, inspire and develop each other within a happy, safe community based on Christian values and respect for other faiths.



'Show respect to everyone' (Peter 1 2.17)

#### Dear Parents and Children,

Thank you to all parents and children who have been following the one way system that has been put in place.

It is vital that drop off and pick up times are adhered to and that social distancing is taking place at all times to ensure everyone's safety.

The collection time for Reception is 2.45pm, KS1 is 2.50pm and KS2 can be collected from 3.00pm.

#### Good Luck

Everyone at St. James' would like to wish Mrs Madbouli the very best of luck as she becomes the Acting Deputy Headteacher of Brookhouse Primary School. Mrs Madbouli will begin her secondment from November.



### **Breakfast Club**

We have been working very hard to plan for the safe reopening of the school breakfast club. Please send completed forms in to school by Monday 21<sup>st</sup> September at the latest. Please note this will not guarantee a place and places will be allocated by school. Please note the following:

- Only children who have a confirmed place may attend.
- Children will need to arrive between 7:40-8:15am.
- Children must attend every day once they have a confirmed place.
- The charge of £5 per week must be paid at the main office on the Monday of each week.

### Safeguarding

At St James' the safety of your child/family is of the upmost importance.

If you have any safeguarding concerns contact Mrs Rehman or Miss Moore on **01254 698335** during school hours or Children's Services on **01254 666400** after 3:30pm.

# Coronavirus—COVID-19 Testing

If you suspect that your child or anyone in your household may be showing symptoms of the virus, please do not bring your child into school and book a test immediately using the link below. It is essential that you are tested and the school are informed of any symptoms and test results as soon as possible.

https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirustest/what-is-your-name

For guidance on what to do if you have any concerns about the corona virus—click here

What to do if	Action needed	Back to school
my child has COVID- 19 (coronavirus) symptoms*	Child shouldn't attend school     Child should get a test     Whole household self-isolates while waiting for test result     Inform school immediately about test results	when child's test comes back negative and child is well enough
my child tests positive for COVID-19 (coronavirus)	Child shouldn't attend school Child self-isolates for at least 10 days from when symptoms' started (or from day of test if no symptoms) Inform school immediately about test results Whole household self-isolates for 14 days from day when symptoms' started (or from day of test if no symptoms) - even if someone tests negative during those 14 days	when child feels better, and has been without a fever for at least 48 hours They can return to school after 10 days even if they have a cough or loss of smell / taste. These symptoms can last for several weeks once the infection is gone.
in my household has COVID- 19 (coronavirus) symptoms*	Child shouldn't attend school     Household member with symptoms should get a test     Whole household self-isolates while waiting for test result     Inform school immediately about test results	when household member test is negative, and child does not have COVID-19 symptoms*

### **Medical Information**

A reminder for all medical information to be shared with the school office, if you have not already. Please ensure that your child has been sent to school with the correct medicines and that all in in date.

Children with asthma must have a spacer available to them in school.

If a new medical issue needs to be reported to school, please collect a form from the office.

## Return to school survey

A text message has been sent out to all parents with a link to complete a survey.

The survey has been created to allow parents to share their thoughts on children returning to school and the work that has been provided for children's learning.

Follow the link below to complete it:



https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/LF728ST

## Worship and reflection

Philippians 4:11-13 I am not saying this because I am in need, for I have learned to be content whatever the circumstances. I know what it is to be in need, and I know what it is to have plenty. I have learned the secret of being content in any and every situation, whether well fed or hungry, whether living in plenty or in want. I can do all things through Christ who gives me strength.

